Spending Caps Study Committee

Wednesday, November 14, 2007

Barnes Theatre, Baxter Hood Center, York Technical College

Rock Hill, South Carolina

Minutes

I.
Introduction
The second public hearing of the South Carolina Senate Spending Caps Study Committee convened on Wednesday, November 14, 2007, at 6:00 p.m. in the Barnes Theater, Baxter Hood Center, York Technical College, Rock Hill, South Carolina.  Senator Greg Gregory, chair of the Study Committee, was present, along with Senators Robert Ford, Vincent Sheheen, and Joel Lourie, members of the Study Committee.  Senator Gregory delivered the opening remarks.  

II.
Testimony
Public comments were received from Lewis Gossett with the S.C. Manufacturers Alliance, Parks Gillespie of Clover, Patrick Cunningham of Chapin, speaking for the S.C. Chamber of Commerce, John Thomas of Rock Hill, Carol Moroska, chair of the York County Regional Chamber of Commerce, Walter Brown with the Board of Trustees of York School District Three, Chris Revels with York County School District One, Steve Willis of Lancaster, Kathy Pender, a member of the Rock Hill City Council, Dan Harvell with S.C. Citizens Lobby, Curwood Chappell of York County, Hollie Bennett, taxpayer from York County, Broadus Jamerson with the S.C. Employees Association, Robert Croom with the Association of Counties, Dan Palmer, a taxpayer, and Jim Knox, a public school principal and taxpayer from Tega Cay.    

Many of the speakers encouraged the Study Committee to include caps on local government spending (Gossett, Gillespie, Cunningham, Harvell, Bennett), while many of the speakers urged the Study Committee not to include local governments in spending caps legislation (Thomas, Moroska, Brown, Revels, Willis, Pender, Croom).   

Mr. Chappell asked that senior citizens be protected, no matter what the Study Committee did.  Ms. Pender and Mr. Knox asked the Study Committee to consider comprehensive tax reform as the best way to address the issue of local and state taxes and avoid unintended consequences from piecemeal tax changes.  

III.
Other
Senator Gregory announced that the next meeting would be at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 20, 2007, in Greenville at the Greenville Technical College, J. Verne Smith Technical Resource Auditorium, 506 South Pleasantburg Drive, Greenville, S.C. 29606.


IV.
Conclusion

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:15 p.m.  
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